
 

March 20, 2023 
 
Mark Ruchie  
CISO 
Entrust Datacard 
11900 E Cornell Ave. 
Aurora, CO 80014 
 
RE: Annual Letter of Approval  
 
Dear Mr. Ruchie, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to confirm that Entrust Datacard, located in Aurora, CO has been 
approved by Visa Inc. to produce Visa Card Products. 
 
Your registration as a Visa approved vendor is contingent upon your firm’s ongoing compliance 
with the PCI Card Production - Physical Security Requirements, PCI Card Production - Logical 
Security Requirements, Approved Vendor Program Guide and the Approved Vendor Program 
Agreement. A physical and logical onsite security assessment is required each year to validate 
compliance with Visa’s program. 
 
Your registration as a Visa approved vendor will continue one year from your March 31, 2023 
annual validation date. Your approval and approved services are posted on Visa’s Global 
Registry of Service Providers (http://www.visa.com/splisting/). 
 
If you have questions concerning this letter, please contact me at 650-432-3397 or by email at  
mgorski@visa.com. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Mike Gorski 
Director, Visa Inc. Ecosystem Security & Integrity 
 


